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We have had a huge number of quality second hand items  
donated to our White Elephant Stall—Check our facebook page. 

Thank you to all our students and  families for their ongoing support 
Bring your friends and grab a bargain! 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

  
  

 

      
                          

      

Books 

Cakes 

Toys 

Sausage 
Sizzle 

Puzzles 

Hit the 

Cans 

White 
Elephant 

Games 

Plants 

Books 

Auction of 
Donated 

Original 
Artwork 

Chocolate 
Wheel  

50 cents for 3 spins 

Pizza 

Hot 

Chips 

Piano 
Smash 

Balance 
Beam Joust 

Drinks 

Lollies 
Many thanks to our kind sponsors 



From Across the Principal’s Desk 

Dear Parents / Caregivers, 
 
Kia ora tatou 
 
 
The end of term is just about upon us and it has 

been very hectic. Last week I spoke to senior and junior 

students and emphasised that they are now at or over a 

quarter of the way through their courses for 2015. This is then 

a good time to reflect upon their progress towards their goals 

both short term and long term. For seniors this should include 

a reflection upon their progress towards earning NCEA credits 

so that they can be assured of success at the end of the school 

year. 

 

Twilight Gala 

This new event is on Wednesday night and we have some 

fantastic items for sale including new bikes, TV’s, great cakes 

lots of toys and books. We also have an auction running for an 

excellent piece of art work. The auction is on Trademe and a 

link can be found on the school Facebook page. 

The gala will not just be an opportunity to pick up a bargain 

but also meet teachers and support staff who will be working 

alongside students at this event. I hope to see you there and 

that you enjoy the event. 

 

Hot Cross Buns 

This year the school raised over $1000 from the sale of Hot 

Cross Buns. To encourage participation an interhouse 

competition was run. The final tally was a very close 

competition with just a few bags of buns deciding the final 

count. Well done to Opihi house and to all the students helped 

achieve this goal who will be enjoying hot chips at lunchtime 

before the end of term. We are also recognising the individual 

efforts of the top sellers for each house. 

 

Work day, 7 May 2015 

This week we sent the first detailed information with regard 

to the workday home with students. I encourage all Year 9 to 

13 students to talk to local employers in the district to see if 

they can work for the day and earn the minimum of $25 for 

the days work. If you would like a worker for the day please  

contact the school office with details of the work and the 

location and we will endeavour to find a student to come and 

work for you for the day. Similarly, if there are any community 

groups who would like a volunteer for a day or half day please 

contact the office with the details. 

 

Late start  

I would also like to take the opportunity to remind all parents 

and caregivers of Year 7 and 8 students that whilst the Year 9 

to 13 students are out on workday the teaching staff will be 

starting work earlier. They will commence at 8am with some 

in service training which will be conducted on site . The first 

lesson of the day will commence at 9am for our Year 7 & 8 

students. Students who travel to school by bus will be 

supervised once they arrive in school until the start of 

their first lesson that day. School will conclude at the 

usual time in the afternoon. 

 

RYDA, student in cars safety education 

This year we have a new opportunity for our Year 12 

students to participate in a car safety education 

programme. This initiative is for all Year 12 students 

regardless of where they are in terms of gaining a 

licence or if they are a non driver. The aim is to provide 

education and guidance about how to keep themselves 

safe whether they are a passenger or driver in a 

vehicle. The programme is new to New Zealand but has 

been operating overseas and has been a successful teen 

car safety programme. All Year 12 students will be 

attending this day on Thursday 23 April and a letter 

will be going home in the very near future. 

 

Castle Hill 

Last week a group of senior students travelled to Castle 

Hill in the Arthurs Pass region and completed a number 

of outdoor activities. The feedback from students was 

really positive. My thanks go to Mr Grace and Miss 

Sutherland who organised this trip. 

 

Portobello 

Another group of senior students attended a  

biology camp at the Otago University Marine  

Research facility at Portobello on the Dunedin Harbour. 

This is an annual trip and is always well received by the 

students. Thanks to Mr Callow for his organisation of 

this trip. 

 

Work inspiration 

Opihi College is one of the pilot schools for this 

programme in New Zealand. The programme is 

providing a series of one day placements with a variety 

of employers in the region. The feedback from the 

students has been excellent and they have been given a 

great opportunity to participate.  Thank you to Mrs 

Heenan for all her work with this project. 

 

Finally 

With the holidays upon us please do encourage your 

children to continue to read a book during the holiday 

break and to get outside and be active. Both of these 

will support student learning in the coming term. 

Do have a good break and I look forward to welcoming 

you all back in term 2. 

 

Ka kite ano 

 

Mike Wright 

Principal 

 



 

 

 

2014  SCHOOL  YEARBOOK / MAGAZINE 
$20 per copy 
Copies still available from the School Office. 
These are able to be purchased  by cash or 
cheque only. 

Term Dates 2015 
 
Term 1  January 30 April 2 
Term 2  April 20 July 3 
Term 3  July 20  September 25 
Term 4  October 12 December 7 

WEEKLY  CARE  CARD  WINNERS 
Josh Crichton  
Tigerlily Doudle 
   
Congratulations on winning a Canteen Voucher 

 
RELIEF  TEACHER  AIDE   
POSITION 
We are seeking a suitable  
person who is able to 
work at short notice on an 
occasional basis.  The  
position is based in our Student Learning Centre 
(Kowhai House) and may include working with 
students with physical disabilities.   
 
Please contact Mr Wright, Principal. 

FOR YOUR CALENDAR 

April 1 School Gala 5—7pm 

 1 School photo orders in 

 2 End of Term 1 

 20 Start of Term 2 

 23 RYDA Students in Cars 
Safety Education 

 27 Anzac Day Holiday - 
School Closed 

 28 Dunedin Tertiary 
Information Day 

May 6 Opihi College Open Day 

 7 Work Day 

 15 Opihi College Cross Country 

 19 Attitude presentation 

 22 Opihi College Ball 

 
TEMUKA  FAMILY  FUN  DAY 
Below:  Israel Pearce competes in the Donut  
Eating Competition 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

GALA  ARTWORK  AUCTION 
 
This amazing artwork is an Acrylic On Canvas 
completed by student Alysha Calder, and is  
available for viewing at the school office.  As part 
of the Opihi College Twilight Gala Fundraiser, this 
artwork is being auctioned.    
The auction is being held on Trade Me: 
Listing #866146905. 

HOT  CROSS  BUNS 
Many thanks to all who supported this  
Fundraiser - 1,100 packets sold!  A great effort. 
 
Interhouse competition results: 
1st   Opihi 
2nd   Pacific 
3rd Rata 
4th  Aoraki 
Congratulations Opihi House 



SPORTS 

   

To the Opihi College Girls Volleyball team  
who finished third in their competition.   
 
Well done to: 
Megan Frew,  Learna Hausler,  Lori McDonald,   
Leia Richards,  Jaime Gould,  Ngahuia Te Rahui Harris,  
Ellen Crosse,  Brittany Armishaw,  Ashley Brown. 
 
 

 

 
SCPSSA SWIMMING 

 
25M BREASTSTROKE – 12yrs girls - 1st Sophie Pye 
25m BACKSTROKE – 11yrs Boys - 3rd Ben Cleverley 
25m FREESTYLE – 11yrs Boys - 3rd Fletcher Joyce 
100m INDIVIDUAL MEDLEY – Open girls - 3rd Natasha 
Pannett  
50m BREASTSTROKE – 11yrs Boys - 3rd Fletcher Joyce 
4x25m FREESTYLE RELAY - 11yrs, PLACED 2nd  

 

 
AORAKI ATHLETICS  WINNER 

U14 Girls Javelin  
Rebecca Denley 
 
 

AORAKI ATHLETICS  WINNER 

U14 Boys Shot Put  
Jay Ross 
 
AORAKI ATHLETICS   2nd 

U15 Boys Shot put 
Connor Brown 

 
 
 

 

 
Jia Prentice, Cole Robertson, Kayleigh 

Wright,  Cody Crawshaw, Toby Tredrea,  
Peter Wilson,  Evan Crosse, Hamish Fikken,  
Kiarn Prentice,  Kye Waihape, Mukesh Gaddam,  
Dom Barrett-Waihape. 
 

 
 

FUTSAL 
Unfortunately the Futsal tournament we had students 
entered in, has been postponed until next term.   
Hopefully this gives the Football Association the  
opportunity to get other schools to enter. 
 

TEMUKA HOCKEY CLUB –  
REGISTRATIONS BEING TAKEN NOW! 

Year 7 and 8 Players Urgently Wanted 
Contact Paula on 027 488 2781 

Or register online at  
http://www.sportsground.co.nz/temukahockey 

 

I will be sending another order away at the end of 
the term. 
Please get your orders in to Sally in the Library. 
You must pay when you order them. 
Come and try one on, the sizes are very hard to 
work out. 

TEMUKA  SPORTS GROUP  SPORTSPERSON   
OF  THE  YEAR  AWARDS 

 
CONGRATULATIONS TO ALL OUR  NOMINEES 
Peter Wilson 
Toni Wilson 
Adam Wilson 
Kiarn Prentice 
Neko Prentice 
Fletcher Joyce 
Natasha Pannett 

 
CONGRATULATIONS  

Tyla Smith  
WINNER  

Junior  
Sportsperson  

of the Year  
2014 



Work  Inspiration  Programme 
 
For the last three weeks of the term, ten Year 10 students 

have been taking part in a pilot programme called the 

Work Inspiration Programme. This programme is  

designed to inspire students about different careers  

within different industries. Currently three employers are 

on board with this programme, Hilton Haulage, Timaru  

District Council and South Canterbury District Health 

Board. Students complete a personality quiz and are then 

matched with careers that suit their personality types 

within the different workplaces. The students then get to 

visit the different workplaces and spend a day with an 

employee looking at what they do in their jobs. We have 

tried to ensure that wherever possible student’s  

experience all three workplaces. The students have been 

really positive about their experiences and it has opened 

their eyes as to what really happens in a workplace and 

more importantly what you do in a certain job. The pilot  

programme will continue in terms 2, 3, & 4 with different 

groups of students going out each term. 





Oceans is a peer support programme that offers a 

nine to ten week peer support programme each school 

term for children and youth who have experienced loss 

in their life. The losses covered may come from the 

death of a close relative or friend, the separation of  

parents, or a separation of a parent due to                 

Imprisonment. The focus of this programme is providing 

a safe environment for participants to talk about their 

losses. We attempt to run a programme each term. We 

have seen many children go through the programme 

and have numerous success stories of how it helped 

them.  Please visit our website for more information,   

including referral or enrolment forms.    

www.anglicancare.org.nz  

Alternatively, emailoceans.timaru@gmail.com or phone 

Matt on 0274 OCEANS (0274 623267) 

ARTFULL  CRAFTS  HOLIDAY   PROGRAMME 
Artfull Crafts is running school holiday craft classes 
again!   Come and join Artfull Crafts for paper-
crafting fun these holidays. 
 
Week One:  
Thursday 9th April, 1pm - 3pm, Card Making, $10 
 
Week Two:  
Monday 13th April, 1pm - 3pm, Card Making, $10 
Tuesday 14th April, 1pm - 3pm, Pretty Gift Boxes, 
$15 
 
Bookings can be made online 
at www.artfullcrafts.co.nz/classes 
Phone 688 8566, or email info@artfullcrafts.co.nz 
Artfull Crafts, 24 George Street, Timaru  

            
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Rotary International 
Youth Exchange Programme  

 
 

HIGH  SCHOOL  STUDENTS  
WANTED 

 

Rotary Clubs are now seeking applications from moti-

vated secondary school 
students interested in spending a year overseas as part 
of this long established, 
successful educational and cultural exchange. 

Best value of any long term exchange. 
Students receive monthly allowance. 
Students must be aged between 16 and 18 ½ 

at departure in January 2016. 
No family Rotary affiliation required. 
Applications close 30th April 2015. 
 
A life changing experience. 

For further information; 
Contact:    Merv Clearwater   

 HM;034894234         MOB;0274339689 
       107 Gladstone Road    
       Mosgiel      
       mervrye@gmail.com 

http://www.anglicancare.org.nz/
mailto:oceans.timaru@gmail.com
http://www.artfullcrafts.co.nz/classes
mailto:info@artfullcrafts.co.nz
mailto:mervrye@gmail.com















